## St. Paul's Church of England (A) Primary School



Emsworth Crescent Pendeford Wolverhampton WV9 5NR

Headteacher: Mrs J. Ferretti Telephone No: 01902 558621

Email: <a href="mailto:stpaulsprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk">stpaulsprimaryschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk</a> Website: <a href="mailto:www.stpaulscofeprimaryschool.co.uk">www.stpaulscofeprimaryschool.co.uk</a>

18th March 2024

Dear Parents / Carers,

As you will be aware, parking and the safety of our children, were raised through our latest newsletter. Unfortunately, this morning there was a significant level of congestion in the cul-desac at drop off which has left me very concerned that a serious accident could occur.

As well as the high number of cars coming into the cul-de-sac, cars were parked on the zigzag lines which is illegal, were blocking Morrisons gates and drove at speed into the area.

We will be requesting presence from traffic wardens to address this issue, but ask again that all parents consider if it is necessary for them to drive into the cul-de-sac or if they are able to park on Emsworth Crescent or on Morrisons carpark and walk the short distance to school. If parents feel that it is necessary to drive in, please do so safely.

Thanking you in advance for your support and understanding with this matter and helping to keep our children safe.

Best wishes,

J Ferretti Headteacher

N.B. As also mentioned in the newsletter, we now have a staff rota in place, so the KS2 playground gate will now be open at drop off and collection each day to help reduce congestion.







